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B1 3AA  

Proudly sponsored by CORE Education Trust 

Our Events calendar is online at 

www.jewelleryquarter.academy/events 

1st February - National Storytelling Week 

4th February  - Year 9 Parents/Carers evening 

8th February - Online safety week 

12th February - Break up for February half term 

1st –28th February - LGBT History month 

 

At JQA, we focus on delivering a CORE education that provides a broad 

range of opportunities for students from all backgrounds to learn and 

achieve as well as developing a depth of character around our shared 

values. 

Collaboration: we achieve our goals through working together and work-

ing successfully with others.  

Opportunity: we make the most of every opportunity that we are offered 

to learn and grow. 

Respect: we look after one another and make sure everyone is safe and 

that we are respectful  

Excellence:  we always give 100% and make sure that everything we do is 

our best.  

This week saw a range of activities to continue our commitment to being a Beacon School for Holocaust Education. We are 

proud of this as it is central to our value of ‘respect’ and our wonderful students have engaged with the Echo Eternal Horizons 

21 festival in so many ways. We are very proud of the contributions they have made to the 23 day festival.  

This nationally-recognised programme always centres around learning lessons from one of humanity’s darkest hours. Our 

pledge of ‘Don’t Hate’, inspired by our survivor's testimony (Zigi Shipper), is a message we embrace and encourage. Students 

have been exploring this message and other aspects of learning from the Holocaust in Personal Development sessions 

throughout January with theme of ‘being the light in darkness’. Our students have been moved to feel compassion, found 

humility in the gift of testimony and have used their artistry to pay tribute to the testimony of survivors. Thursday night sees 

our echo being projected onto the side of JQA which promises to be a very moving event. 

Live lessons continue to spark students’ learning as we remain at home and our expert staff have been working hard to en-

sure our students have the best quality lessons. Led by the senior team, our staff are becoming ever more accomplished at 

delivering live learning as we progress into the Spring Term and this is reflected in our strong attendance to live lessons—

which continues to get higher and higher week on week.. Lots of ‘Praise Postcards’ have also been sent for excellent effort.  

As you may have heard, we will be remaining at home until at least 8th March and to ensure our students get the most out of 

their learning via Virtual JQA, we have shared some key tips for parents/carers to best support their child in this edition of our 

newsletter. 

Also, this week, we had a visit from the army who praised the setup of our new Covid-19 testing facility; our Seacole Centre. 

We will certainly be ready for when students return to the Academy and are very excited to see them once again. Until then, 

stay at home, stay safe and stay in touch. 
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Wednesday 27th January represents the Holocaust Memorial Day. It is a commemoration day dedicated 
to the remembrance of those who suffered in the Holocaust under Nazi persecution and in subsequent 
genocides in Cambodia, Rwanda, Bosnia, and Darfur. 

There is usually a national event that brings together survivors, their families, celebrities and members of 
the Royal Family to mark the day. 

Due to the national lockdown, events were streamed for people to watch online. There are national 
events as well as various local events taking place up and down the UK. Most can be watched live via so-
cial media or YouTube and you may have seen various buildings bathed in purple light to mark this. 

The theme for Holocaust Memorial Day 2021 is “be the light in the darkness” to encourage everyone to 
reflect on the depths humanity can sink to as well as the ways individuals and communities resisted that 
darkness to “be the light” before, during and after genocide.  

The Horizons Festival 21 which premiered on Tuesday 26th January, shows the stunning performances of 
students from the different schools that took part in the project. 

Please press the link to watch the video: https://youtu.be/CV3JHoryrgs 

Our students took part in a lesson on Holocaust Memorial Day, by looking at “Unsung Heroes”. The stu-
dents looked at two heroes, Nicholas Winton and Trevor Chadwick, who helped and saved children dur-
ing the Holocaust. 
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A Message from our Teaching Assistants 

At Jewellery Quarter Academy, we know how important it is to support and provide equal opportunities 
for all of our students. We have adapted and allocated lots of strategies and resources that aid our SEND 
and EAL students and we are currently providing live interventions, via Teams, during the current lock-
down.   

At the moment, our SEND department consists of 2 teaching assistants: Miss Tate and Miss Hricikova, who 
work closely with students, across all year groups either on a 1:1 or group basis.   

We plan and deliver personalised sessions for students who require extra support in literacy and numera-
cy, or have specific learning and individualised needs.  

The main aim and focus of our sessions is to enhance students’ understanding of certain topics and skills 
to progress their learning further and to ensure any gaps in knowledge are closed.  

We work closely with the SENDCo Miss Lowbridge, and we continue to receive unique and targeted train-
ing based on the needs of our individual students.   

If you feel your child needs any support and they may have additional needs please do not hesitate to 
contact the SENDCo: klowbridge@jewelleryquarter.academy  

We also have a webpage with some additional resources and support for parents/carers and our learners 
if they need additional support :  

https://www.jewelleryquarter.academy/coreconnects-send/ 

 Thank you for your support  

Miss Tate and Miss Hricikova  
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Helping Your Child To Succeed in Virtual JQA 

Firstly, thank you for your support with remote learning this term. We recognise the challenges for fami-

lies around this and want to thank you first and foremost for working with us to support your child. 

Whether that means supporting with technology or checking in with you via telephone to see if we can 

help in any way, we feel it’s important to all work together to ensure our children’s success.  

Virtual JQA lessons are delivered live by your child’s regular teacher. The format of the lesson follows the 

same structure which your child is very much used to. The first half is ‘delivery’ which can include group 

work, discussion and questioning—your child will respond in the ‘chat’. 

The second half of the lesson is when your child should independently complete their assignment on 

Teams. During this time, their teacher will ‘watch’ as they are working, giving them live verbal and written 

feedback.  

We have put together 7 key tips for parents ands carers to support their child: 

• Rise and Shine—have a regular morning and bedtime routine to ensure they are up and ready to 

learn online at 0830.  

• Headphones and device charge—make sure your child gets into the routine of being ready with de-

vices charged and headphones, if they are used, able to be located easily 

• Know your child’s timetable—you may have written it out on a piece of paper and stuck it up some-

where central in the house: this will help you all to know what’s coming up 

• Ensure engagement—check in with your child regularly throughout the day. A question might be: 

what have you posted in the chat so far? Or...Show me your assignment task for this lesson. 

• Clarify and check—check what assignments they have to do and what the deadlines are  

• Screen breaks—ensure your child uses their screen breaks and lunch time to come away from the 

device and also  

• Pen and paper—your child might want to take notes during delivery of learning 

Please provide your child with a quiet, comfortable space to work in. 

If any of these things are an issue, then please contact the academy and we will do our best to support 

you and your child while they continue to learn from home.  

If you would like to request a loan laptop, you can do via the Piota app.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



We continue to send postcards home for students  

who demonstrate our CORE values in live lessons.  

Points are from 05/01/21 to 29/01/21 

Year 7: Aaron Hoang— 124 points 

Year 8: Mohammed Zaid Khan— 118 points 

Year 9: Robert Wild—84 points 

Year 10: Azaylia Francis—96 points 

Well done to these students. Can you catch them? 

Year 7 have earned  561 points so far this half 

term. Year 8 are not far behind… 

Keep logging those rewards from home at: 

www.mystickers.com 

 

Recognition for Excellent Work:  

There has been some fantastic work from our students during live lessons so far: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Praise postcards are being sent to our students who are representing the CORE values within live les-

sons.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How will YOU get a postcard 

sent by our pastoral team for 

excellence in your live lessons? 
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Seacole Testing Centre 

Our Covid-19 test centre is now operational. On the 27th January 2021, the British Army visited the 
“Seacole Centre” and were very impressed with our testing facility and procedures. It was great to get 
such validation from the British Army for our work to keep all staff and students safe. 

   

 

 

 

 

Helping the Community 

Some of our key worker ’bubble’ students took part in helping the community by planting snowdrops at 
Key Hill cemetery and Warstone Lane cemetery in collaboration with JQBID and JQCemeteries. Over 500 
snowdrops were planted and we will revisit the cemeteries later in Spring to see them in bloom. 
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Friday 18th September 2020 

 @COREArenaAcad   www.arena-birmingham.academy 

Year 9 Parents’ Evening will be on the 4th February between 4 and 6.30pm. Appointments can be booked 
through SchoolCloud. The guide below will show you of how to book an appointment for next Thursday. 
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Friday 18th September 2020 

 @COREArenaAcad   www.arena-birmingham.academy 

We expect all students to attend ALL live lessons at Virtual JQA from 0830 onwards. 

We would like to congratulate the following form groups for excellent attendance so far: 

10C - 92.1% of all live lessons attended in the last two weeks 

11R - 90.9% of all live lessons attended in the last two weeks 

10O - 88.6% of all live lessons attended in the last two weeks 

Attendance to live lessons is improving everyday. We send out daily alerts to parents and carers if their child is 
marked absent for a live lesson and also recognition of 100% attendance each week. 

A reminder that if your child is ill and cannot access live lessons, please call the Academy and let us know by 
calling 0121 7297220 and selecting Option 2 to leave a message for Miss Sparg.  
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Vaccination Facts 

The vaccination programme in the UK began on 8th of 
December 2020 and the total number of first dose vac-
cinations given to date is just over 7 million. The total 
number of people who have received the second dose of 
the vaccine is nearly 500,000. 

There are many myths about the vaccine, spread by fake 
news, and this is giving doubts to many people. The dia-
gram to the right gives clear facts about the vaccine.   

 

     Laptop Loan Request 

    If your child is in need of a laptop, please complete the    
request form on the Piota APP which will alert our senior staff. 
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If you wish to discuss any aspect of your child’s education or time at Jewellery Quarter Academy 

can we ask that you contact the Head of Year for your child in the first instance. 

The most effective way to do this is via email.  

Please don’t always expect an immediate response as all teachers have very busy timetables, but we will endeavour to 

reply the same day. The contact emails for each Head of Year are listed here. 

Year 7 M Seleshe: mseleshe@jewelleryquarter.academy  

Year 8 Mr M Morton: mmorton@jewelleryquarter.academy  

Year 9 Mr C Kyffin:  ckyffin@jewelleryquarter.academy 

Year 10 S Ivey  sivey@jewelleryquarter.academy  

Year 11 Mr S Campbell scampbell@jewelleryquarter.academy  

If you would like to contact the Well-Being team, email safeguarding@jewelleryquarter.academy   

If you have an urgent safeguarding issue, you can call our Designated Safeguarding Lead on 07823354044 

 

Miss Seleshe Mr Morton Mr Kyffin Miss Ivey Mr Campbell 

Academy Voicemail 

We recently changed our phone system after feedback from 

parents/carers to include the facility to leave a message if lines 

are busy. 

You now have the option to leave a voice message on the 

Academy Voicemail in office hours and out of office hours too– 

this is checked twice a day at 8am and 12pm. 

Please be sure to state your child’s name clearly and who the 

message is for and one of Team JQA will get back to you.  
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